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Inquiry into Weeroona Girls’ Home,
Social Welfare Department, Tasmania

1978 — 1978

Detalls

The Social Welfare Inquiry into Weeroona Girls’ Home was carried out by Dennis Daniels, the Director of the
Social Welfare Department. It was into allegations made by two girls at Weeroona Girls’ Training Centre that they
had been hit by the Principal and the Housemistress, a married couple. The Inquiry resulted in new safeguards to
protect the girls and staff at Weeroona and a letter of reprimand to the Housemistress.

In 1977, two girls absconded with some stolen items from the Principal’s private home. Five months later, they
alleged that they had been hit by the Principal and Housemistress in the separate interviews that followed their
return to Weeroona. After that, they alleged, the Principal continued to bully them. The Housemistress admitted to
hitting the girls during the interviews but Daniels did not find enough evidence to support the other allegations.
Even so, he was concerned that the low staff to resident ratio made both vulnerable. This led him to create a
number of safeguards. They were:

to change the Standing Orders so that physical restraints could not be used unless there was no other option.
Corporal punishment, which included slaps with an open or closed hand, was ‘forbidden’.

to increase the number of visits by child welfare officers.

to hold monthly meetings between the home and child welfare officers who had the families of the residents in
their caseload.

to hold a weekly meeting between the staff and Principal at Weerona.

to allow institutional staff to attend Departmental training programs.

Daniels also sent a letter of reprimand to the Housemistress and cautioned the Principal against taking the girls to
his private home and encouraging them to spend time with the couple’s baby.

Daniels forwarded the report to the Chairman of the Public Service Board on 8 May 1978. In 2013, it is on open
access in the Tasmanian Archives. It names the girls concerned.

In an email to the Find & Connect web resource project in June 2014, a former staff member noted that:

“After the closure of Weeroona Girls’ Training Centre, the superintendent was transferred to head office
and retired in 1983 and the housemistress continued to work in the Department in residential and as a child
welfare officer for a further 28 years.”
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